From:
To: Parish Clerk

Subject: Lights and traffic/potholes on The Moor

Date: 04 January 2024 09:19:27

Dear Sophie,

I hope all is well and Happy New Year.

We had a couple questions that have come up over discussions with neighbours during the holidays.



Second, you may already have awareness of this, but the traffic issues on The Moor are becoming increasingly problematic from our perspective during school drop off/pick up times. I have almost been in several accidents of late as cars come too fast around the corners and don't assess whether there are cars coming down The Moor and it leads to unsafe back ups and traffic situations. This is also a dangerous issue for pedestrians and the kids walking to and from school. There have been several times where kids have had to step into the road at the same time as cars are going by trying to swerve to avoid other cars where the parked cars allow for only one lane of traffic. Can you let us know if this is a parish or county council issue and if the former, are there any plans to observe the traffic and propose solutions to make it more safe for residents and the pedestrians/children walking to and from the school? The potholes and state of the road also make this situation much worse. Any insight you can offer would be greatly appreciated.



Thanks in advance for any help you can offer and let us know if there's anything we can do as residents.

Best wishes,

